
Dynamite – May 8, 2024: A Bad
Sandwich
Dynamite
Date: May 8, 2024
Location: Rogers Place, Edmonton, Alberta, Canada
Commentators: Excalibur, Tony Schiavone

We’re still in Canada with less than three weeks to go before
Double Or Nothing. Much like last week, Kenny Omega is here
for  a  special  announcement  about…well  whatever  he’s
announcing. Other than that, we have the showdown between
Trent Beretta and Orange Cassidy so let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Adam Copeland is worried about the House Of Black so tonight,
he’s facing Brody King in a No DQ -TNT Title match.

Orange Cassidy vs. Trent Beretta

Cassidy starts fast and knocks him outside to start, with the
suicide  elbow  dropping  Beretta  again.  Beretta  manages  a
posting and hammers away but Cassidy goes into the crowd and
puts his hands in his pockets before continuing the beating.
The running Orange Punch is backdropped over the barricade and
they get back to ringside. Cassidy gets kneed in the face but
comes  right  back  with  the  Orange  Punch  for  the  double
knockdown. Cue Don Callis to ringside and we take a break.

Back with Callis on commentary as Cassidy fires off forearms.
Stundog Millionaire is countered so Cassidy grabs the tornado
DDT  instead.  Beretta  manages  a  half  and  half  suplex  and
they’re both down again. Back up and Beretta drops him with a
piledriver, followed by another piledriver and a running knee.
The turnbuckle is ripped off but Cassidy rips off one of his
own. Beretta is sent face first and the rollup gives Cassidy
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the pin at 13:09.

Rating: B-. Good fight between the two of them (ignore the
complete lack of a count for such a long stretch of brawling)
and the ending should leave the door open for a rematch at
Double Or Nothing. I’m not sure if I would have had them do a
full match like this one if they’re supposed to do it again in
a few weeks but at least what we got was pretty nice. That
being said, Beretta losing so soon isn’t exactly the wisest
move.

Post match Beretta jumps him again and hits a piledriver onto
the steps. Cassidy gets sent into various things so Beretta
grabs a toolbox. Cassidy has a chair but Callis breaks it up
before anything else happens. That would be Cassidy on his
feet about a minute and a half after a piledriver on the
steps.

Earlier today, the Elite was in their car and took Tony Khan’s
parking spot.

We look back at Kenny Omega returning and being attacked by
the Elite.

Jack Perry thinks Omega isn’t as tough as he thinks he is
because Omega was a coward when the Elite needed him. Now they
are going to change the world without him.

Omega joins us from the emergency room and says May 26 is when
this all started. He issues the challenge for Anarchy In The
Arena  with  the  Elite  vs.  FTR/….two  people  we’ll  find  out
tonight.

Here is Serena Deeb for a chat. She’s happy to be here and
excited to face Toni Storm at Double Or Nothing. She has been
out of action for a long time but we pause for a LET’S GO
OILERS chant. Last year she suffered three seizures and talks
about how serious they are but here is Toni Storm to say this
sounds like a charity case. Deeb tells her to be serious



because Deeb will be fighting to win the title at Double Or
Nothing. Storm doesn’t care and the fight is on, with security
breaking it up.

Rocky Romero checks on Orange Cassidy, saying that if he beats
Jay White tonight, the two of them and a third partner get a
Trios Title shot. Maybe it could be Trent Beretta. Cassidy
isn’t convinced.

Harley Cameron vs. Mariah May

Saraya is here with Cameron, who kicks May own to start and
talks a lot. May fights up and hits a quick basement dropkick
to send Cameron to the apron. That earns May a neck snap over
the top and a kick to the back as we take a break. Back with
Saraya yelling at fans and May winning a slugout. A chokebomb
gives May two and a heck of a headbutt puts Cameron down. It’s
too early for May’s hip attack as Saraya pulls Cameron to the
floor, earning herself a hard shot from May. Back in and May
Day finishes Cameron at 9:02.

Rating: C. Well that’s a match that happened. I’m not sure why
May needed nine minutes to beat Cameron, who hasn’t wrestled
in over a year, but that’s what we got. May continues to be in
a weird place as she doesn’t really have anything going on,
though  it  seems  like  she  might  be  up  for  something  with
Forbidden Door. Either that or get to the point with her and
Toni Storm already.

Post match the beating is on but Mina Shirakawa makes the save
and toasts the champagne with May.

Bullet Club Gold cuts off Pac (who was talking about bringing
back Death Triangle), with Jay White saying he should go after
Kazuchika Okada, who he beat before.

Malakai Black talks about having to destroy Adam Copeland so
he can live again.



We get a very positive Young Bucks video.

The Bucks praise the video and say they don’t want more Kenny
Omega updates.

Here is Swerve Strickland to say he is in a really bad mood.
We look at the Patriarchy taking Swerve out last week, with
Luchasaurus ripping out part of Swerve’s hair. Swerve can’t
say he wouldn’t do the same thing, but he is the Conor McDavid
(local hockey hero) of AEW. He wants the Patriarchy out here
right now so here they are, with Christian Cage saying he is
going to take something from Swerve every single week.

That leads to Double Or Nothing, when the wave Swerve has been
riding will come crashing down. Violence is teased but Swerve
says he wasn’t coming alone. Cue the Mogul Embassy so Swerve
makes Drake/Kendrick Lamar references. Then the Embassy turns
on him, apparently sick of hearing people talk about those two
because nothing else is happening in the world whatsoever.
Swerve is put through the announcers’ table. That was a good
close to a loophole, but hopefully Swerve beats Brian cage
next week to get his revenge and then moves on.

The Patriarchy goes to the back and runs into the Young Bucks,
who seem to have had something to do with that. More business
together is teased.

We look at Willow Nightingale beating Skye Blue in a street
fight on Rampage.

Willow Nightingale says no one can beat the smile off her
face. As for Mercedes Mone, she better be ready at Double Or
Nothing, because Willow is always ready. Mone is in for the
fight of her life.

Rocky Romero vs. Jay White

Romero starts fast and knocks him outside, followed by some of
the Forever Clotheslines in the corner. White gets in a hard



clothesline of his own though and we take a break. Back with
Romero fighting out of a chinlock and taking it to the floor
to  hammer  away.  Back  in  and  Romero  hits  a  jumping  knee,
followed by a backslide for two. White knocks him out of the
air though and grabs the Bladerunner for the pin (with one
finger) at 8:04.

Rating: C+. Why am I supposed to care about Rocky Romero? He’s
perfectly fine in the ring but you know what you’re going to
get from him and he isn’t going to win any big matches. Other
than his ties to New Japan, what about him warrants having him
around so often? It just seems like there are a lot of people
who could benefit from getting as much time as he does but
instead it’s more of hearing about how great he is when he
never wins anything.

Post match the beatdown is on until Pac makes the save.

Samoa Joe training video.

Big Bill/Chris Jericho vs. Mo Jabari/Harlon Abbott

Jericho knocks Jabari down to start and hands it off to Bill,
who  slowly  pounds  away.  The  chokeslam  plants  Abbott  and
Jericho gets the pin at 2:27.

Post  match  Jericho  praises  Bill  and  talks  about  facing
Katsuyori Shibata and Hook. He’s not sure where Hook is, but
get well soon!

TNT Title: Brody King vs. Adam Copeland

Copeland  is  defending  and  this  is  No  DQ.  A  headlock  has
Copeland in some trouble to start but he has to escape an
early Ganso Bomb attempt. King is sent to the apron where he
gets a boot up to stop a charge. A neckbreaker over the ropes
drops Copeland and we take a break.

Back with King missing a running crossbody and crashing into
the barricade. Copeland chairs him in the back a few times and



they go up to the apron. A DDT onto the chair onto the apron
plants King, who comes up busted open. Copeland hammers away
for two more so it’s time to grab another chair (just in case
there wasn’t enough blood already, as King is gushing). It’s
time to break the bar off of a chair, with the delay allowing
King to hit a heck of a clothesline. Copeland is sent face
first into a chair in the corner and we take a break.

Back with an exchange of shots tot he face leaving both of
them  down  again.  King  sends  him  into  the  corner  for  the
Cannonball but Copeland is back with the Edge-O-Matic for two.
They go to the apron where Copeland manages a Death Valley
Driver, followed by the spear through the ropes to send King
through a table in a nasty crash. Back in and another spear
retains the title at 18:26.

Rating: B. There was A LOT of blood in this match and there is
a good chance that will go a long way in determining how much
you liked this. It certainly felt intense at times, but it
also felt long, with the Malakai Black promo earlier all but
guaranteeing that he’s the next big challenger, likely at the
pay per view. Copeland’s matches are mostly good, but they’re
lacking that something to get them to the next level, which
makes giving him this much time a bit weird.

Post match King jumps Copeland but Kyle O’Reilly makes the
save.

Mercedes Mone is ready for Double Or Nothing. Yes she’s ready
because Willow Nightingale took a year from her career. Now
it’s time to get the title because she is that b****. This was
every Mone promo: She’s a star, she’s been hurt for a year,
did I mention she’s a star?

Adam Copeland thanks Kyle O’Reilly for the help and O’Reilly
challenges him for the Cope Open on Collision. Copeland is in.

Here is the Elite (three minutes after the show was scheduled
to end) for a chat. Kazuchika Okada tells Kenny Omega to get



well soon. Matt Jackson says Tony Khan is the best boss he has
ever had but they had to get him out of the way. They’re in
for Anarchy In The Arena, which draws out FTR. They don’t like
the Young Bucks so here are Eddie Kingston and Bryan Danielson
to complete their team. The brawl is on to end the show.

Overall Rating: C+. That was a really strange way to end the
show, as it wasn’t like the last thing went long and they had
to wrap it up. Instead, they just started doing three more
segments when the show was supposed to be ending. That is
asking a lot when the middle of this show was more than a bit
tedious.

The opener and main event were both good, but the matches
between them felt like filler, which tends to be the case way
too often in AEW. I’ve lost track of how many times it feels
like they have about an hour of important stuff and then need
to fill in the rest. That was the situation here, which makes
me wonder just how a three hour block is going to go this
Saturday.

Results
Orange Cassidy b. Trent Beretta – Rollup
Mariah May b. Harley Cameron – May Day
Jay White b. Rocky Romero – Bladerunner
Big Bill/Chris Jericho b. Harlon Abbott/Mo Jabari – Chokeslam
to Abbott
Adam Copeland b. Brody King – Spear

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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